

ANGLOPHONE NORTH SCHOOL DISTRICT

78 Henderson Street • Miramichi, New Brunswick E1N 2R7 Telephone: (506) 778-6075 • Fax: (506) 778-6090 • www.asd-n.nbed.nb.ca

April 22, 2015

Honorable Serge Rousselle Minister of Education and Early Childhood Development P. O. Box 6000 Fredericton, NB E3B 5H1

Dear Minister Rousselle:

On April 20, 2015, the Anglophone North School District Education Council voted in favor of engaging in a sustainability study of Napan Elementary School under the process of Provincial Policy 409: Multi-Year Infrastructure Planning. This study will explore the sustainability of keeping the school open with a student population of less than one hundred (100) students.

Public meetings will be held on Thursday, May 28, 2015 and Tuesday, September 15, 2015, and a final decision on the sustainability study will be made on Monday, September 21, 2015 at the District Education Council Meeting to be held at a venue to be announced.

Should you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to ask.

Sincerely,

Micheal Mortlock

Medeal Mortlock

District Education Council Chair Anglophone North School District

MM/bd Ref#DEC1513

pc: Beth Stymiest, Superintendent

